

## OFFICE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

CITY HALL

10300 TORRE AVENUE • CUPERTINO, CA 95014-3255

(408) 777-3308 • FAX (408) 777-3333 • planning@cupertino.org

October 4, 2017

Dear Mr. Whisenhunt,

It was a pleasure to meet with you and your staff to discuss your potential donation to the City's 2016 Bicycle Transportation Plan. As discussed at the meeting, the Bicycle and Pedestrian Commission evaluated all the projects in the Bicycle Transportation Plan and had recommended that the Stevens Creek Boulevard Separated Bike Lane project as the number one priority. As part the FY 2017-18 Capital Program Implementation, the City Council acknowledged the importance of the Stevens Creek Boulevard project but moved forward with the McClellan Road Separated Bike Lane project to create an aggressive plan to improve safe routes to school.

The first phase of the Stevens Creek Boulevard Separated Bike Lane project includes:

- Tantau to Wolfe, Design and Construction (\$1,800,000)
- Wolfe to Blaney, Design and Construction (\$400,000)
- Blaney to Foothill, Design Only (\$650,000)

Per our discussion, your interest in donating money was to help the City's goal to increase walking and biking and that you understood that the Council would be the final decision-maker on how the funds would be used toward implementing the 2016 Bicycle Transportation Plan. We thank you for helping the City move forward with making Cupertino a better place for its residents.

Sincerely,

Aarti Shrivastava, Assistant City Manager

Timm Borden, Director of Public Works